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 SPENCER OFFICE OF 

UTILITIES & FACILITIES 

MEMORANDUM 
To: Project Files; Spencer Web Site 

From: Steven J. Tyler, P.E., Superintendent, and Spencer Utilities & Facilities Office 

CC: Adam D. Gaudette, Town Administrator; Eben Butler, Highway Foreman; VHB – Design 
Engineers; Project email list 

Date: July 10, 2012 

Re: Reconstruction of Main Street (Route 9/31) from Grove St. to Elm/High St., Spencer 
7/10/2012 Design Concept Public Workshop Meetings (3pm and 7pm) 
MassDOT Project File No. 606207 

The following is a summary of the presentation and comments received during the public workshop 
meetings held for the above-referenced project on 7/10/2012, which included duplicate 
meetings/presentations at 3:00 PM and 7:00 PM at Spencer Memorial Town Hall.  Also attached are 
written comments received from the public. 

E-MAIL LIST FOR PROJECT UPDATES 
 
If you wish to be on our project status email update list please send an email requesting to be 
placed on the Main Street Project updates list to styler@spencerma.gov.  Please include “Main 
Street Project Updates” in your email subject line.  A majority of our updates will be made 
electronically using this email list. 

 
MEETING ATTENDEES 
 

See attached sign in sheets for meeting attendees. 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE AND OPENING OF MEETING 
 

3 alternative concept plans handouts were passed out to the people to follow along during the 
presentation.  Also handed out was a mailable single sheet for written comments. 
 
Adam Gaudette opened the meeting and introduced everyone and had the people that attended the 
meeting to introduce themselves. 

 
PRESENTED CONCEPTS, OPTIONS AND REQUIREMENTS 
 

Regarding the start of the project and the Town stated that it would be 2015 or 2016 and would 
last at least two full construction years.  Construction would be paid by Federal and State managed 
Transportation Improvement Programmed (TIP) and that we are approved and in line for the 
necessary Federal TIP money.  All design work will be reviewed and approved by MassDOT.   
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In addition to the proposed roadway reconstruction the project will include new LED lighting 
signal heads, on-street parking adjustments, traffic flow improvement, air quality benefits with 
traffic improvement and safety improvements.  
 
Requirements include shared bicycle shoulder on at least one the side of the road.  Overall 
shoulder options to be implemented include pedestrian access with sidewalks with no parking to 
be 1-2 foot shoulder; or remains status quos; or required minimum 4 foot minimum (5 foot 
preferred) shoulders. VHB and Steven Tyler explained how pedestrian crosswalks may be 
reconfigured / relocated under all options to make safety improvements.   
 
It was discussed how Concept B pedestrian sidewalks at Pleasant Street may function and that we 
are looking into moving the pedestrian crossing near Mechanic Street to the westerly side of 
Mechanic Street would benefit safety.   This relocation is where we would have the crosswalk 
instead of the east side Mechanic Street where a pedestrian fatality occurred about 4-5 years ago. 
 
VHB and Steven Tyler explained how Maple Street traffic signal controller will be interconnected 
to the Pleasant Street signal controller to better coordinate the flow of traffic.  
 
Steven Tyler explained that we are in line for TIP money for construction, we just have to keep 
moving forward so that we are ready when it is our time or even be ready early to step up if 
another project slips.   
 
VHB (Brian Brosnan) Presented the Concept Options A, B and C (copies attached). 

 
 
VHB WORKSHOP COMMENTS / NOTES 3-5 PM 
 

Parking potential on Sovereign Bank property? Parking garage? 
Include stormwater BMP’s (i.e. infiltration under street trees)? 
Construction Phase: Possibility of night work? 
   2 year construction duration 
   Minimum 1 lane of traffic open at all times 
Access to businesses 24/7 – some inconvenience (e.g. installation of new sidewalks) 
New signing to augment missing/unclear directions/instructions for motorists 
Traffic signals interconnected 
Driveway from Pleasant Street to Library not shown on Option 3 
Price Chopper entrance realignment – need to coordinate with owners for final design solution 
Pavement design – 4” milling/pavement overlay may not be deep enough to remove all ruts on 
Main Street 
Extend easterly project limits – remove additional pavement rutting/better define right turn lane 
into Town Hall 
Option 3: Pleasant Street realignment – unanimous choice to include in overall design  

 
  



  Page 3 of 5 

VHB WORKSHOP COMMENTS / NOTES 7-10 PM 
 

Handicapped parking an issue for some businesses – Option 3: consider parking in space created 
west of Sugden Block vs. streetscape/landscape amenities 
Possibility of reducing 1 hour parking to 30 minutes – NO! 
Option 1 cheapest, Option 2 most expensive 
Option 1: parking spaces lost along southerly side of Main St. due to 3 lane configuration at 
Sugden Block (addition of WB Main turning lane onto Pleasant NB) 
Wall Street: do not block off, one way vs. two way 
Option 3: Safer crossing for pedestrians? Exclusive pedestrian signal phase? 
Option 3: Traffic movement conflicts - WB Main St free right turn onto Pleasant St NB vs. 
queuing WB Main St through traffic. WB Main St traffic turning left onto Wall St vs. queuing 
WB Main St through traffic 
Trolley tracks in front of Morty’s (Curves)…? 
Changing signal timings will be an effective traffic improvement 
Move crosswalk from West side of Mechanics Street to in front of Whitco – safety issues? 
Main St @ Maple St intersection -  Conflicts with “longer” vehicles turning right from WB Main 
St onto Maple St SB 
 Revise driveway openings at Cumberland Farms 
Snow removal – Do not narrow existing sidewalk widths 
Undergrounding of utilities? 
Issue of traffic signals flashing during snowstorms – negotiating steep hill on Main St 
Construction impacts to businesses 
Option 3: Pleasant Street realignment – unanimous choice to include in overall design  

 
 
KEY ISSUES, NOTES AND CONCERNS (SJT/SPENCER MEETING NOTES): 
 

Common Concerns & Issues 
 
Resident raised the possibility of Handicap Parking in open space west of Sugden block. 
 
Residents and businesses raised concerns with interruptions during construction. Concerned with 
construction during the day disturbing businesses.  Can there be night construction? Would like as 
much work done at night as possible. 
 
Resident raised question, could Easterly limits be extended to make sure road rutting is all 
removed.  Town Comment: Check easterly limits to determine if extent of existing rutting is 
addressed by this project. 
 
Residents and businesses pointed out that the ruts/waves on Route 9 West bound at Maple Street 
keep returning soon after it is repaved.  One commenter suggested concrete at this location to 
alleviate rippling effect. 
 
Wall Street business, Barnstorm Cycles, stated the closure of Wall Street would be  
Unacceptable to them.  If Wall Street were made one way Barnstorm Cycles would prefer one-
way from Main Street Southbound. 
 
Residents and businesses raised concerns with Route 9 West Bound turning right onto Pleasant 
Street because as soon as 3-4 cars back up the right turn is no longer available therefore the right 
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turn is really not functional because there are always 4 or more cars queued there.  Town 
Comment: This limitation needs to be resolved by the designers. 
 
Audience liked the realignment of Pleasant Street with Wall Street.  All meeting attendees were 
asked and they did not think drivers would choose to take Wall Street as a cut through because 
they all felt it is much faster to take Main Street to Maple Street.  No one disagreed with this. 
 
One commenter asked … Will left turns from Route 9 West bound onto Wall Street be allowed? 
Concern would be possible backup by the left turning vehicle. 
 
Concerned with Route 9 East bound turning right onto Maple Street (Route 31)  
Southbound. Need to look at the Cumberland Farms Lot. 
 
Commenter asked the Town to consider a 1-hour parking limit. 
 
Commenter raised question about putting utilities underground.  Several audience members would 
like to see that. 
 
Residents and businesses would like to see streetscape and aesthetic improvements along the 
entire lengths to the extent feasible.  
 
3pm and 7pm meeting both had unanimous support for the Concept B shifted Pleasant Street. 
 
Residents and businesses very concerned with speeds and pedestrian safety on the round-a-bout 
alternative (Concept C). 
 
Residents and businesses unitely agreed that they do not like the way the round-a-bout (Concept 
C) would change our home town feel.  Too much loss of parking including the /and loss at the 
round-a-bout that can no longer be used to mitigate lost parking. 
 
Resident comment on Concept C, Wall Street into round-a-bout is a bad geometry. 
 
Comments/Concerns About Crosswalks 
 
At least one commenter would like to see a crosswalk near the corner of Sugden/Pleasant Street.  
 
At least one commenter wants signal coordination with pedestrian movements. 
 
Preferred Concept 
 
All meeting attendees for both sessions preferred Concept B by unanimous vote/poll. 
 
Other Comments Received 
 
From Thomas Hopkins, a Spencer Resident and Director of the MAAB strongly recommended 
that we go look at the town of Lee, MA, to see their recent AAB/ADA access improvements.  Mr. 
Hopkins stated this downtown was recently reconstructed and they did an excellent job on their 
dual level sidewalks and this may be something the Town of Spencer can learn from.  Town 
Comment: The Town will make a field trip to review Lee. 
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TOWN OF SPENCER 
Office of Utilities & Facilities 

 
 
Steven J. Tyler, P.E. 
Superintendent 
styler@spencerma.gov 
  

 
3 Old Meadow Road
Spencer, MA 01562

Phone: 508-885-7515
Fax: 508-885-9416

    June 22, 2012 
 

 
To:  New Leader & Cable Access 
 
 
From:  Town of Spencer Utilities and Facilities Office 
 
 
RE: Public Workshop Meeting 

 
 

ATTENTION SPENCER RESIDENTS 
PUBLIC WORKSHOP MEETING 

TO DISCUSS THE MAIN ST. RECONSTRUCTION AND 
DOWNTOWN REVITALIZATION PROJECT 

TUESDAY, JULY 10, 2012 
TWO IDENTICAL MEETINGS 

1ST BEGINS 3:00 PM TO APPROX. 4:30 PM 
2ND BEGINS MEETING 7:00 PM TO APPROX. 8:30 PM 

AT 
MCCOURT SOCIAL HALL, TOWN HALL, 

157 MAIN STREET, SPENCER, MA 
 

Please feel free to attend either workshop per your preference and convenience. 
Thank you! 

Spencer Utilities and Facilities Office 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Spencer Town Center 

Main St. Workshop 

Topic: Main Street Reconstruction Design  
 
When: Tuesday, July 10, 2012 (2 Identical Meetings) 
 1st Begins 3:00 PM to approx.4:30 PM 
 2nd Begins 7:00 PM to 8:30 PM 
 
Where: McCourt Social Hall, Town Hall,  
 157 Main Street, Spencer, MA 
 
What: The Town of  Spencer and VHB will be  
 presenting conceptual designs and soliciting 

design input from downtown businesses, 
 residents and interested stakeholders. 
 
Who Should Attend: Business owners, property 

owners, residents and stakeholders. 
 
Our prior workshop went beyond the planning stage to 
present several months of  research, analysis, design param-
eters and preliminary concepts for discussion.  This work-
shop will present more advanced design concepts for dis-
cussion. Feel free to attend either workshop.  Thank you! 

For information call Adam Gaudette at 508-885-7500 ex. 180. 



TOWN OF SPENCER 
Office of Utilities & Facilities 

 
 
Steven J. Tyler, P.E. 
Superintendent 
styler@spencerma.gov 
  

 
3 Old Meadow Road
Spencer, MA 01562

Phone: 508-885-7515
Fax: 508-885-9416

June 30, 2012 
 
Re:  Spencer Main Street and Downtown Revitalization Project  
 July 10th Design Workshop Meetings (1st at 3:00 PM, 2nd at 7:00PM) 
 At Spencer Memorial Town Hall, McCourt Social Hall, 157 Main Street 
   
Dear Citizens, Business Owners and Property Owners of Spencer, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to invite you all to the July 10th Design Workshop Meetings for Spencer 
Main Street and Downtown Revitalization Project. 
 
Your input and comments at this stage are very important to the Town and the design decisions that will 
be made as a result of this process.  This project will change the downtown segment of Main Street as 
we know it.  In addition to making necessary roadway, traffic and safety improvements this project must 
also include intermodal improvements for transit/buses, pedestrians, handicap accessibility and bicycles.  
In addition we want to do as much as we can to revitalize downtown Spencer in ways that will increase 
commercial, recreational and other activities.  We must also keep in mind that the changes will affect 
parking and other existing conditions.  In order to accommodate all the necessary and desired 
improvements and to best enhance the overall revitalization effort it is very likely that there will be some 
loss of on-street parking on Main Street.  In addition, circulation and turning movements on the side 
streets adjoining the project limits could also experience permanent changes. 
 
Overall we feel that this is a very exciting time and project for the Town of Spencer.  This project will 
reshape the future of downtown Spencer.  For these and many other reasons your comments and input 
on the design concepts being considered is being solicited and is greatly appreciated.   
 
Your participation in this July 10th design workshop meetings is strongly encouraged and 
welcomed.  This meeting will be critical to all project design decisions.  Now is the time to let us 
know your ideas and/or concerns. 
 
Please feel free to call the Utilities and Facilities Office at (508) 885-7525 if you have questions 
regarding this information.  We look forward to seeing you all at the workshop. 
 
Sincerely, 
Steven J. Tyler, P.E., Superintendent 
Spencer Utilities and Facilities Office 
 
 

See Attachment – “Main Street Workshop Meeting Notice” 









 
 
 
 

 
THE TOWN OF SPENCER, MA 

 
TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP) PROJECT 

 
Reconstruction of Main Street (Route 9/31) from Grove St. to Elm/High St. 

 7/10/2012 Design Concept Public Workshop Meeting Town of Spencer 
 MassDOT Project File No. 606207 

 
This sheet is provided for your comments. Your input is solicited and appreciated. 

Please return your sheet, with comments, to a staff member at the meeting, or mail to: 
 

Steven J. Tyler, P.E., Superintendent  
Spencer Utilities and Facilities Office 
3 Old Meadow Road 
Spencer, MA  01562 
Or e-mail to: styler@spencerma.gov 

 
The final date for receipt of written statements and exhibits for inclusion into the official 
workshop transcript will be ten (10) days after the Public Workshop Meeting. 
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name   _________________________________ Title ____________________________ 
Organization  __________________________________________________________________ 
Address __________________________________________________________________ 
  __________________________________________________________________ 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please Fold and Tape 

 
            
________________________ 

________________________ 

________________________ 

 
 
     Steven J. Tyler, P.E., Superintendent  

Spencer Utilities and Facilities Office 
3 Old Meadow Road 
Spencer, MA  01562 

 
RE:  Reconstruction of Main Street (Route 9/31) from Grove St. to Elm/High St. 
 7/10/2012 Design Concept Public Workshop Meeting Town of Spencer 
 MassDOT Project File No. 606207 
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